
 

On August 22th, 2016, Dr. Anis Chekirbane, Dr. Henda Jelassi, Dr. Fatma Hachani,                           

Dr. Mohamed Kefi and Dr. Rim Nefissi Ourteni have the opportunity to discuss about the 

second University of Tsukuba Overseas Alumni Conference. The discussion dealt with a brief 

reminder about past activities realized during 2016 and the plan for next year. As a follow up 

of this informal meeting with friendly atmosphere, we decided to request for the official 

establishment of the UTTAA to the Tunisian government and to try to organize an event to 

celebrate the 60th anniversary of diplomatic relationship between Tunisia and Japan.   

 

 

Group photo : Discussion with friendly atmosphere 

 

 


